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SENT BY FAX AND HAND DELIVERED Bu lq .l R '03

December 6, 2011

Potne Employecy, Councillor Michael Del Grande (Chair), and
Members of the Budget Committee

34 St. Palrick Street 10th floor, West Tower, City Hall
I;g?’;'\%o“‘a“° 100 Queen Street West
Tel: (416) 977-1629 Toronto, ON M5H 2N2
Fax: (416) 977-9546

cupelocalyd, . :
WA Cupelocalrs.org Dear Councillor Del Grande and Members of the Budget Committee:
Executive Committee:
President, . . . -
Ann Dembinski RE: BU19.1 Capital and Operating Budgets — Public Consultation
ﬁﬁ%ﬁ;ﬁﬁfﬂdm At the Budget launch on Monday November 28th, it was stated that the Mayor and the

. ] Budget Committee should be commended on their courage.
Vice-Prasident - Chief

Steward:
David Kidd The threat to end the livelihood of thousands of City workers is not courageous; in fact it
Vice-President Equity: is fiscally irresponsible! These workers pour much needed dollars into the loqal economy,
Ainsworth Hamitton support small local businesses, corner stores, and help keep Toronto a financially healthy
Reocording Secretary: metropolis. '
Nancy Murphy
Membership Secretary; How courageous is it:
Linda Rose
ssurer ; o To close three City shelters — including one that shelters older men, and two that
# Chang provide a home to men and women struggling with substance abuse?
Assigned CUPE .
Reprasentalives: ¢ To downgrade child care centres in shelters? (Do infants and toddlers, who wind
ue . - +
Helen Manning up in a shelter, pot need child care professionals to take care of them?)
Don Style
Robin tl%l’lcks(enna .
Charles VanViiet ¢ To shut down the Hardship Fund and the Santa Claus Fund?
Bargaining Units: ~ . .
Ci?:”:{ ;:;U"fo o To close child care centres when there are 20,000 Toronto children on waiting
- ll - 3 +
- Unit B Part-Time lists for a space?
- Recreation Workers
Par-Time . . .
. Long Term Care Homes o To delete the jobs of front-line workers in long-term care?
and Services )
Part-Time v . .
Bridgepoint Hospital » To stop home visits by public health nurses to post-partum mothers at risk?
- Service Units
- Nurses & Paramedical L. . : X .
unite ¢ To eliminate priority Recreation Centres that provide programs for children and
Toronto Community seniors? '
Housing Corporation '
e To sideline the environment, and damage the reputation that Toronto has as one of
Sﬁl%\ﬂg%%m the top ten cities in North America, according to a recent study of 27 major North
SINCE American metropolises? :
1942

These cuts are only a small example of the deep devastation that is being proposed.
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The City's most vulnerable people will suffer the most if Council does not step in and stop a budget that guts
the services and programmes that all Torontonians rely on.

-

No one who cares about this City can sit quietly by while this administration puts forward 2 budget of cutbacks
and layoffs that will jeopardize the services people depend on and that will hurt our City's most vulnerable.
This is yet another glaring example of this City’s Executive Commiitee breaking promises, and breaking faith,
with every Toronto resident. ‘

This budget lacks transparency, is reckless and irresponsible.
Before the last Municipal Election, Torontonians were promised, “No cuts to services—guaranteed.”

Torontonians were also promised, ‘No Layoffs’. When the Budget was launched on November 28th, we
learned that 2,338 positions will be eliminated, and City employees will indeed suffer layoffs. Each of these
employees represents a vital public service that Torontonians will no longer be able 1o rely upon.

None of this is necessary. The City’s administration has admitted that the $774 million shortfall that they have
been claiming is overstated, by more than a quarter-billion dollars. The Administration’s refusal to use all or
part of the $139 million (and growing) surplus from 2011 operations, exposes this budget for what it truly is—a
calcutated ideological experiment that will disproportionately target those who can least afford it—the poor, the
sick, the elderly and children.

This proposed budget will surely have an adverse effect on the quality of life for many Torontonians, In fact, all
Torontonians will find themselves paying more for services through taxes and higher user fees. Let me be
crystal clear — these proposed budget reductions by City Council appear to be motivated more by a strong
desire to privatize than to confinue fo deliver services of the highest quality with the current workforce!
This is just wrong, as other jurisdictions that bave attempted this have discovered! .

Council needs to do the right thing and demand a budget which uses all or part of the accumulated 2011 surplus,
keeps property taxes in line with inflation and effectively makes use of the tools provided under the City of
Toronto Act. By doing so, Toronto can have a balanced budget without the irreparable damage that would be
caused by cuts that appear to be motivated by ideology rather than by what is best for the people of Toronto.

Yours truly,
Ann Dembinski
President

¢c.c. Councillors, City of Toronto
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